

KINGSKERSWELL PAVILION CLUB MEETING



Meeting held on Monday 23rd October 2023 at 5pm at The Pavilion, Kingskerswell

MINUTES

- Present:** Cllr J Radford (Chair), Cllr J Carter, Cllr S Talbot, Cllr N Hayter, A Jones (KCFC), M Faulkner (CKCC), S Waters (CKCC), M Etherington (CKCC), C Haywood (CKCC), S Collier (Kerswella), Mrs J Thompson and C Hill
- 20. Welcome and apologies of absence:**
The Chair opened the meeting at 5pm and thanked everyone for attending. Apologies were received from Cllr C Rowles, L Passarelli (KCFC) and J Bartlett.
- 21. To agree the minutes of the previous meeting:**
It was proposed by Cllr J Carter, seconded by Cllr N Hayter and agreed by all to approve the minutes of the meeting of Tuesday 15th August 2023, as a true and accurate record.
- 22.** All Pavilion room and ground bookings will soon be made via the new online bookings system – more details to follow.
- 23. Parish Council report and update:**
The vending machines will be installed in the pavilion in the next 4-6 weeks. All were informed that the kitchen is now locked when not in use – code to be given to hirers when needed.
M Faulkner wished it to be recorded that himself and A Mason object to not being allowed to have a key and are treating it as being accused of mistrust or fraud or stealing.
It was proposed by S Waters, seconded by C Haywood and agreed by two other members, with eight members abstaining, for the PC to consider giving M Faulkner a key to the Pavilion. This proposal will be put on the agenda for the next PC meeting.
Updated CCTV cameras to be installed soon.
Football fees reduced to £150 per month and cricket reduced to £90 per month.
- 24. Finance report and update:**
The new Pavilion bank account is up and running with a balance of £715.60. The internal auditor has collected the KSC accounts for audit.
- 25. Kingskerswell Colts FC report and update:**
KCFC accounts are ready and will be sent over asap.
Our long-term goal is to purchase our own mower to overcome issues of organising extra cuts.
The café is working well when volunteers are able to open it.
We also need to purchase another line marking machine.
It was requested that between August and October the grass is cut on a weekly basis.

KINGSKERSWELL PAVILION CLUB MEETING



Meeting held on Monday 23rd October 2023 at 5pm at The Pavilion, Kingskerswell

MINUTES

At this point the Chair read an update from Princes:

- We will be weed spraying the rear of the pavilion. This will be for everyone's benefit by reducing the maintenance and long grass growing around the goals, nets, materials etc.
- Dogs owners seem to be tidying up after their dogs and this is massively appreciated, with only a few random dog poos on our most recent visit.

This was questioned by KCFC who felt that there was still a big problem with the amount of dog poo on the field.

26. **Chelston and Kingskerswell Cricket Club**

CKCC are still in the process of completing their accounts.

The first team have been relegated from division D to E and the second team are in division H.

Committee personal are M Faulkner (Chair), M Rosin (Treasurer), O Smith (Secretary), M Etherington (1st team Captain).

Following discussion at the AGM it was agreed that Chelston would not be dropped from the club's name and it was said that approaches had been made from other clubs to merge with CKCC.

It was agreed that the PC would pay for the wooden stakes for the fence surrounding the cricket square.

Cricket to check with their insurers whether the Clerk and Admin can have access to the new cricket shed.

27. **Kerswella report and update:**

Tuesday mornings are still very successful although a few more chairs would be helpful as we occasionally run out of them.

28. **Fitting advertising boards, fencing or nets to protect cars from balls was deferred.**

The date for the football to take ownership of the middle shed had passed however, the cricket buggy and cricket roller had not been moved.

PC minutes stated that the new cricket shed would be a joint venture between cricket and football, but in the end, it was paid for in full and built by cricket.

It was agreed to approach the PC to ask them to create temporary undercover storage for the cricket roller and buggy and to look at relocating and funding new practice nets.

Cricket wanted assurance that they would not lose their practice facilities if a storage shed were built and new location for the nets was not agreed and the Chair agreed a caveat for this. RGCC would need to be in agreement with the proposal.

29. **There was no public participation.**

30. **Items for the next agenda to be received by the Clerk.**

31. **Date of next meeting:**

Monday 6th November 2023 at 6pm. The meeting ended at 7:13pm

Chair

Date.....